NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

8th August 2001

Meeting opened: 4:20pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

Andrew Pennington
President

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

2. Minutes from previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meetings were circulated and read. Amendments were made

It was resolved to accept the amended minutes of the previous executive meeting as a true record.

3. Presidents Report

The President presented his report. He commented on the good work by members in starting the social league, and noted that a date for the next AGM would have to be decided.

4. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented his report, including the current financial statement and forecast, once all AUC items had been processed (attached).

The Secretary noted that the club’s financial year ends on August 31st. 

Action: The Treasurer to compile the club’s financial report, for approval and auditing.

Concern was raised on the inability to utilise to incentive money offered by the Sports Union. So far, only a small amount had been used to subsidise uniforms.

Resolution: To make a proposition to the Sports Union to alter the rules regarding the use of incentive money, which takes into account equity in the club’s ability to use incentive money.
Action: President

Invoices for the AUC discs had just been received from the Union. Of the 100 extra discs, some had already been sold. There were 81 remaining. Given that Sports Union must add GST to any sales, it is cheaper for members to purchase discs from the club, rather than the Sports Union.

Resolution: To retain 15 AUC discs for resale. The remaining 66 discs to be purchased by the Sports Union

It was also noted that the Union is charging for 100 extra discs, not the 80 as previously agreed (the 80 was a mistake). Also, there was not a great deal of interest in the sale of souvenir shirts, of which there were 21 remaining.

Resolution: To sell the remaining 15 AUC discs, and 21 souvenir shirts, for $15 each. There would be up to 10 packs of 1 shirt and 1 disc offered at $25 each.

This would mean that the club would break-even on AUC. However, any lack of sales would result in a net loss. Currently, the club is anticipating a $250 loss, with the sales of souvenir shirts to make up the difference.

Resolution: To request a donation of $250 from NSWFDA to make up the shortfall for AUC.
Action: Treasurer

5. Equipment

The Social Co-ordinator is currently conducting an equipment audit. A preliminary audit revealed the following:

· 6 discs, only usable for Disc Golf

· 10 discs, in fair condition

It appears that some discs have gone missing this year, especially during AUC. This is of great concern to the committee. There is also a possibility that some members may have loaned the discs, and not returned them.

Action: The Social Co-ordinator to complete the equipment audit, including confirming with the Sports Union the number of discs the club should possess, and to request any members who have discs to return them.

Resolution: That club discs are not to be loaned to members. They are only to be used for training purposes.

Due to the deteriorating state of the discs, and the increase in the size of the club, it was resolved to purchase more discs:

· Purchase 10 discs from the Sports Union, using incentive money

· Request another 10 discs in the 2002 budget, for delivery in March 2002.

Action: Treasurer to purchase 10 discs from the Sports Union, using incentive money.

6. Business arising from previous meeting

6.1. AFDA Membership

No action had been taken on these items. These action items continue:

Action: The Secretary is to discuss with the Sports Union the possibility of allowing AFDA members to participate in Newcastle-run events.

Action: The Treasurer is to clarify with the Sports Union if the current system of PAYG for AFDA memberships is acceptable.

6.2. Fundraising

Two fundraising activities were canvassed: a Bar On The Hill BBQ, and a Trivia Night. It was agreed that it would be difficult to arrange a trivia night that could generate a profit (i.e. as a fundraising activity).

Action: The Social Co-ordinator to arrange a BOTH BBQ fundraising event.

6.3. Uniforms

The impending Wyntre Roots tournament has meant that a batch of uniforms needs to be urgently ordered.

Action: The President to order 15 red shirts (as per EUC design), in the following sizes:


5 x Medium


7 x Large


3 x XL

6.4. Social Activites

Even though the Trivia Night was rejected as a fundraising activity, the entire committee still wishes to hold it as a social activity.

Action: The Social Co-ordinator to arrange Trivia Night for Week 10.

6.5. Wyntre Roots

The Vice-President reported on the latest news from Wyntre Roots. Following is the email from TD Samantha Mackay:

Date: August 25/26th 

Location: still under debate due to the very waterlogged nature of Sydney fields at the moment - but should be finalised by the end of next week

10th August: anyone who is planning on entering a team should let me know by the end of next week

17th August: is the closing date for emailing an list of team members, please include food preferences, and remember that the tournament requires a 4/3 split.

23rd August (ie Thursday two days before the tournament): is the date by which payment must be received at: [the NSWAFDA post box] so Lisa can pick up the cheques and confirm that all teams have paid (also enclose a team list)

Cost: TBA - but will be within the $20-30/player range
A team would have to be selected soon, so that training and preparations could commence.

Action: The President to convene the Selection Committee to select a team for Wyntre Roots. The committee is to finalise selections by Monday 13th August.

7. Recruitment wrap-up

The contact table and welcome BBQ had been reasonably successful. 4 new members were signed up at the BBQ. The following Monday saw a turn-up of 30 members, many for the first time.

8. Social League

Preparations are well under-way, with enough registrations for 3 teams. Teams would need to be selected soon.

Action: The President to convene the Selection Committee to select teams for the Social League. The committee is to finalise selections by Monday 13th August.

The Vice-President left the meeting at this time.

9. AUC Final Report

The final report was reviewed, and amendments made. The report was approved by the committee.

10. General Business

10.1. AGM

It was resolved to hold the 2001 AGM on Thursday 18th October at 6:30pm. It would be held in the Ray Watt Pavilion, with pizza and drink provided.

Action: The President to arrange the AGM. The Social Co-ordinator to book the venue.

10.2. Disc Golf Course

Over the past 2 months, a disc golf course has been developed at Jesmond Park. The regular Friday afternoon sessions of disc golf have been well attended. It was recommended that a pamphlet outlining the nine holes developed, including descriptions and maps, be produced.

10.3. Blues Dinner

The Secretary advised that the 2001 Blues Dinner was being held on Friday 31st August. The Secretary would be attending as a member of the Sports Union Executive.

10.4. Sports Union Committee Meeting

The Secretary advised that the next meeting of the Sports Union Club Committee would be held on Wednesday 22nd August. The Vice-President had previously advised that he would be unable to attend this meeting. The Secretary would be unable to attend as he is already a member of the committee. The Social Co-ordinator offered to attend the meeting.

Resolution: The Social Co-ordinator to represent the club as delegate at the club committee meeting on Wednesday 22nd August 2001.

10.5. Club Budget

The Secretary noted that a new budget would be required for the new financial year. 

Action: The Treasurer to produce a draft budget for discussion at the next committee meeting.

10.6. Gift to Chris Tola

The Social Co-ordinator suggested making a gift to Chris Tola, as thanks for his efforts to help grow the sport of ultimate frisbee over the past 3 years. 

Resolution: To present Chris Tola with an AUC souvenir shirt, as a token of thanks.
Action: Social Co-ordinator

10.7. Next Meeting

The next meeting is to decided.

Meeting closed: 6:30pm

